
The following programs won a 2020 John Tooker Evergreen Award. Below is a brief description of their 
program.  

Colombia - Establish the First Colombia Point-of-Care Ultrasound Training Course in Internal Medicine   

The Colombia Chapter identified that point-of-care ultrasound (POCUS) capabilities in general internal 
medicine will improve patient care and outcomes given the possibilities of and appropriate and expedite 
diagnosis of certain conditions, which is nonexistent in Colombia. Although other internal medicine 
specialties already have POCUS programs, like cardiology, vascular medicine, endocrinology, and 
rheumatology, it has been difficult to start a POCUS program because of opposition from radiology to provide 
this service directly to patients. Working with ACP headquarters, the International Office, the Membership 
Division, and with the support of Renee Dversdal, MD, FACP Director, OHSU Point of Care Ultrasound, Oregon 
Health & Science University, the Chapter developed a curriculum, identified national champions of POCUS, 
and did the first training to 40 Colombia Chapter Members in October 2019.  

New Jersey - Community Outreach Project   

This New Jersey Chapter realized that in order to make a big impact in meeting the needs of the underserved, 



ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀǎ 
a committee at the local level. Following a needs assessment in the form of a Mini-Z Survey1 to collect 
information from members about their wellness challenges, the Chapter now has a thriving Wellness 
Committee; a number of member-led initiatives, including wellness-focused programming at the annual 
meeting and in regional events, Resilience in Medicine stories from members, and the focus of the most 
recent On Being a Doctor Essay Competition and Chapter Story Slam, Best Practices Sessions; and a mini-
grant opportunity with funding for wellness initiatives across the state.  

Pennsylvania - 


